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September 
19th Musical 
20th  Musical 
23rd Meet the Street 
27th  Stage 2 Excursion to Parramatta  
28th Last Day of Term 
 

October 
16th Big Day In 
17th KHS Dance 
24th K-2 – Museum 
25th Open Classrooms 
30th Tree Planting – Melrose Park 
31st Kindergarten Transition begins 
 

November 
2nd  K-2 at Penrith for “The Guffalo’s Child” 
7th Kindergarten Transition 
8th School Photos 
9th Colour Run 
12th Remembrance Day 
14th Kindergarten Transition 
 Camp – Stage 3 
15th Camp – Stage 3 
16th Camp – Stage 3 
21st Kindergarten Transition 
23rd Soccer Gala Day 
28th Kindergarten Transition 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
What a busy few weeks we have had! And it continues right up to the end of term.  
 
This week is our Musical week.  I hope you have bought tickets as there aren’t many seats 
left for either night (Wednesday and Thursday).  Every child is in the musical and I’m so 
looking forward to seeing the final production.  Catriona McKay has again excelled in 
developing “Darryl Kerrigan’s Family Snaps” as the theme. The principal cast has worked 
extremely hard especially over the past few weeks to learn all their parts.  Thank you to the 
parents who have assisted or have offered to help on the nights in some way; costumes, 
props, lighting, stage, photos, filming etc.  I do appreciate your help. 
 
We were planning on having Tuesday this week as open classroom day but without 
overloading both staff and families we have moved this to Thursday 25th October (week 2) 
next term.  Some of the “best bits” of the musical may also be encored on the Thursday 25th 
October. 
 
Next week is Science week at KNPS.  A letter should go out this week letting you know the 
various activities students will participate in.  Years 3/4 will be on an excursion to Elizabeth 
Farm and Govt House at Parramatta next Thursday.  Please ensure payment for the excursion 
is in on time.  As always if you require financial support for the excursion please do not 
hesitate to see me.  
 
The generosity of our community once again was seen last week when we had Farmer for a 
Day.  We have raised over $1000 for the farmers and half of the ticket price for the musical 
will go to our fund raising.  All money will then be transferred to “Buy A Bale” organisation.  
They supply farmers with bales of hay, diesel fuel or water.  Your support to the SRC’s 
initiative of this fundraiser is truly humbling.  Thank you so very much for supporting this 
cause. 
 
We have a few staff changes this and next week. 
Mrs Murrell is away this and next week.  Mrs Cullen will be relieving AP K-2 this week and Mrs 
Fowler will be relieving AP K-2 week 10.  I am away week 10 and Mrs Cullen will be Relieving 
Principal for the week.  
 
This Saturday we are hosting “Meet the Street”.  This is on the 23rd Sunday from 2-5pm.  The 
school oval and hall will be used.  We are having a cake stall on the day.  Organisations such 
as MOC’s, the Rural Fire Brigade, Thrive, Katoomba Neighbourhood Centre and Katoomba 
Rotary will be attending.  The day is to provide the community with information and advice 
on preparing for this year’s bush fire season.  Some groups are also providing entertainment 
including our school, Katoomba High and the Tibetan community. 
 
Our school is participating in “Share our Space” during the holidays.  The school’s oval, 
basketball court and play equipment will be open for community to use between 9-5pm on 
week days.  Please feel free to use our grounds.  
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Perhaps you were fortunate enough to see our dance groups perform at Joan Sutherland 
Theatre.  They were fabulous and did our school proud.  They perform again next term at the 
Upper Blue Mountains Dance Festival at Katoomba High.  This is on the first Wednesday back- 
the 17th October.  Tickets for this are online from Trybooking.  
 
Big Day In for year 6 students has been moved to the 16th October (Tuesday week 1 term 4).  
It is the same organisation as previously with students being dropped at Katoomba High by 
parents and picked up at 2pm.  Katoomba High School has organized extra transition days for 
year 6 students who may be very anxious.  We have indicated our students who may need 
extra support.  If you would like your child to be part of this please let either see Ms Cosgrove 
or Mrs Fendall. 
 
There are many opinions regarding children using technology.  How much?  How long for?  
Health implications from prolonged use.  Any negative impact from not using technology?  
And so the opinions continue. I came across the following article titled  
 
“I can’t control my child’s use of technology. That statement and life choice needs to be 
revised.”  This adds yet another dimension to the discussions.  
 
Enjoy the spring holidays.  
 
Cathy Clark, Principal of the best school in the Mountains. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

Well, it’s the Big Week 
 
Darryl Kerrigan’s Family Snaps is here.  See you and your family on Wednesday and Thursday 
evenings this week.  Please make sure you’re on time …… and break a leg! 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
BREAKFAST PROGRAM 
 
Volunteers run this wonderful program Monday to Friday between 8.40 – 9.00 a.m. with the 
appreciated ongoing support from Bendigo Bank Katoomba, Rotary Club of Katoomba, Earth 
Recovery, Blue Mountains Food Co-op, parents and students. 
 
Donations of jam, vegemite, honey, marmalade, long-life milk, fruit and milo are always 
welcome. 
Contact Caroline (mobile: 0426 399 355) if you are interested in helping to run our breakfast 
program or drop off donations to the school office or the community room. 
 
SCHOOL CANTEEN 
 
The canteen is a special part of the children’s school week and to keep it going we really need 
your help.  Even if you can only help one Friday a term it would be very much appreciated. 
Please put your name down in the office if you would like to help. 
 
SCHOOL UNIFORM NEWS 
 
Please see Caroline Monday-Thursday down in the hall at uniform shop 3.00pm – 3.15pm and 
Fridays 2.45- 3.15pm. 
Caroline can also be contacted on 0426 399 335 for more information. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PLAY AND CHAT PLAYGROUP 
Is on for 0-5 year olds and their parents/carers, Monday and Tuesday mornings, 9.15 – 
12.15 during the school term.   Sandpit, cooking, music, outdoor play, painting and more.    
All welcome! 
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TERM 3 CALENDAR 
 

Term 3 
 

1 

July 23 
Staff 

Development 
Day 

24 
 
Students Return 

25 26 27 

 
2 
 

July 30 
 

Opera House 
Choir 

31 August 1 
 
 

Assembly 

2 
 

3 
Jeans for  
Genes Day 

Book Week 
 

3 
 

August 6 7 
 

Book Parade 
 

8 
Athletics 
Carnival 

9 10 

 
4 
 

August 13 
 

Stage 2/3 Excursion 
Operation Art 

14 
Operation Art 

Stage 1 
(Year 1 & 2) 

15 
Operation Art 

Stage 2 
(Year 3 & 4) 

 
 

Assembly 

16 
Kindergarten 
Excursion – 
Woolworths 

 
Operation Art 

Stage 3   (Year 5 & 6) 

17 

 
5 
 

August 20 
UBMMF 

(practice) 
 

Milo Cup 

21 
UBMMF 

Performance 
6.30pm 

22 
 

23 
UBMMF 

Performance 
6.30pm 

24 

 
6 
 

August 27 
 

28 
Dance Rehearsal 

The Joan 

29 
 
 

Assembly 

30 31 

 
7 
 

September 3 4 
Joan Sutherland 

Dance 

5 
 

6 
 

7 
Zone 

Athletics 

 
8 
 

September 10 11 
 

12 
Information Night 

Kindergarten 
2019 

Assembly 

13 
Farmers’ for a Day 

 

14 

Education 
Week 

9 
 

September 17 18 
 

 

19 
 
Musical 

20 
 
Musical 

21 

Science 
Week 
10 

 

September 24 25 26 
 
 
 

Assembly 

27 
Stage 2 

Excursion 
To Parramatta 

28 

 
 
 
 
SCHOOL BANKING 
Tuesday is School Banking day this year.  Please bring your bank books to the office before 9.30am. 
 

SCHOOL CONTRIBUTION 
The school contribution is a small yearly fee that is used towards the cost of classroom resources, arts and crafts  
materials, books and sporting equipment. If you haven’t already paid your contribution could you please do so through 
the school office? 
 
Fees are as follows: 

$42.00 per year for 1 child 
$75.00 per year for 2 children or  
$90.00 per year for 3 children or more. 



 

Dance Performance 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Farmer for a Day 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


